Dear Sirs,

I hope this email find you well.
This communication has been made with the intention to alert Members and Clubs.

Venezuela is just starting in a sort of piracy or rather robbery onboard for which the Members and Club should be made aware and taking the relevant precautions. This is going on in Puerto la Cruz. The vessels that must wait for berth in Jose and others oil terminals in that area are ordered anchoring in the vicinity of Barcelona city. The Master should reject such an order. We suggest the Master may say he is going to proceed to anchor in the Bahia de Pozuelos, in the area of Puerto la Cruz city. 

The point is that the bandits climb aboard taking advantage of the darkness of the night, lack of vigilance, and that this area is away from any population, Harbor and naval bases.
There have already been cases in which the crews have been gagged, threatened with high caliber weapons and crewmembers have been beaten. When the masters denounce the case, the local authorities almost order not reporting this novelty to the P&I as not to create panic among the crew members of other ships, however, certain precautions can prevent or avoid such as incident.
 
Owners should know that these people are willing to kill if necessary; hence the best precaution is to avoid these rising.
In short, our suggestions are:
1- Always anchor in the Bahia de Pozuelos, near the site of Guaraguao, in front of the city of Puerto la Cruz.
2- Placing Surveillance on the main deck, or the bridge, over 24 hours.

3- Pointing with the reflectors boats with number persons on board near the vessel to leave them see that they were discovered.
4- At once warn the harbormaster and shipping agency, if no answers call the P&I representative.
5- If the boat, or boats do not back down, use the whistle.
6- If these pirates or bandits achieved up, does not offer any resistance. Do what these people order, since, aside from being armed might be under the effects of drugs, and they are usually aggressive.
7- Report far as possible to local P&I correspondent, for helping to contact and deal with the national guards, army etc.
We are working together with the local authorities to stop this scourge which is just intensifying now. 
The port captaincy is warning the masters for the use of a signal so that other vessels are notified, alerting with five long blast of whistle at intervals of one second for every blast, and wait roughly 10 seconds to start again. 
The boats are small fishing craft plenty of people, who are not in fishing operation.

Kind regards,

Francisco Villanova
